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Message from the Headmaster 

 

Our school is made up of various 

teams, children and staff. One team, 

the choir, have truly amazed me this 

week with their carol singing and 

the progress they have made this 

term. I am sure you will enjoy their 

efforts on the Carol Service video we 

will stream at the end of term. 

I also want to thank the Boarding 

team for their incredible efforts in 

looking after the boarders and to 

prepare the overseas children to re-

turn home safely. 

When I look around me in our 

school, I see rock solid teamwork 

that makes this school such a suc-

cess. 

Have a great weekend. 

Pre-Prep News 

Our Craft Afternoon on Wednesday produced some amazing results.  The 

children enjoyed a range of activities including sewing, decorating baubles, 

printing wrapping paper, making gift tags, paperchains and Christmas 

cards. 

We are all excited for next week with Nativities, Christmas entertainment, 

Christmas dinner and Class parties. What a wonderful end to the term! 

Christmas Fair 

Some photos from last week’s Christ-
mas Fair. 
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Diary Dates 

DECEMBER 
Mon 13 WEEK 15  Reports Week 
  09.30 Squirrel and Rabbit class Nativity dress rehearsal 
Tues 14 09.30 Squirrel and Rabbit Class Nativity  
  14.30 Hedgehog and Badger Class Nativity dress rehearsal 
Wed 15 09.30 Hedgehog and Badger Class Nativity 
Thurs 16  
Fri 17 2 pm and 4.20 pm term ends 
Sat  25 10.00 Christmas Day Service 

Boarding 

On Friday we started off the weekend with some tuck and electricals, and a relaxing movie in houses with hot chocolate and bis-

cuits. On Saturday we had Saturday School, and our boarders had fun in the wintery weather, cooking and making arts & crafts in 

the forest. On Saturday evening we warmed up and got cozy in houses and our boarders could unwind with some free time. On 

Sunday it was prep, some games outside, and music practice for those who needed. For Mystery Monday the girls played a quiz 

game and the boys also had a quiz night. On Wednesday our international students began to pack, and our UK boarders made 

Christmas decorations and embraced the Christmas spirit! It’s definitely beginning to feel a lot more wintery, which means more 

layers and the hats and scarves are out! We will be saying farewell to our international students on Saturday but for now here are 

some photos from their Friday night Christmas party. We wish them a very Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year!!  

 

 

 

 

 

There’s a still a chance to donate to 

the Foodbank which we will pass on 

to help others this Christmas. 


